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I want to start this month by 
wishing all of our members 
and their families a very 
Merry Christmas! Ah yes, the 
season once again is upon 
us. To all of our non-Christian 
members and their families 
Happy Holidays. I hope you 
all get to spend some quality 
time with your loved ones and 
friends this holiday season.  I 
want to also wish all of you a 
Happy New Year.

 Uncle Teddy (Ted Rzepski) 
is on the mend after  knee 
replacement surgery and 
I would like to wish Unk a 
speedy and healthy recovery. 
One step at a time, Unk; you 
will be good as new before 
you know it. 

Congratulations are in 
order: our Lines and Leaders 
editor and his sweetheart Val 
have tied the knot. Congrats 
Todd and Val. You are a 
wonderful couple and I wish 
your both all the happiness in 
the world. Remember Todd a 
smart husband keeps his mouth 
closed and his checkbook 
open! Just a lit tle advice from 

a guy that ‘s been married for 
36 years.

I see we now have a new 
Facebook page, I have been 
a regular lately on facebook 
reconnecting with my old high 
school friends. Our web page 
is finally up to date thanks 
to the nice work by Nils and 

Mary.
 Mary Edwards has returned 

as our publicity director and 
we are all happy to have her 
back and she didn’t waste any 
time getting things in order. 

 Now for the newsletter 
issue: if you have an email 
address, please make sure 
we have it so you can get 
your newsletter emailed to 
you in color. If you do not 
own a computer it seems the 
newsletter is getting to you 
via snail mail about a week 
after our meetings which does 
you absolutely no good at all. 
So we are working on that 
issue and we promise to try 
and get it out to you before 
our meetings each month so 
you can see who our monthly 
speakers will be. I apologize 
for neglecting you folks - you 
are very important to me and 
the blame is entirely mine. I 
will get my vest to Todd earlier 
and that way he can get 
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the newsletter to the printer 
earlier so everyone should be 
informed as to club functions 
in plenty of time. Be patient 
and we will fix this problem.  
I promise.

January is election of 
officers  and I will not be 
seeking re-election. I have 
been president for six years 
and have enjoyed almost 
every minute of it. I feel that 
the club has come a long 
way in six years however, it’s 
time to turn the reigns over 
to a fresh face. New people 
with new and better ideas to 
keep CFFA going in the right 
direction.  I plan to stick around 
and continue to work to make 
CFFA successful. Then I will 
be able to visit and maybe 
even tie before meetings so 
I’m kind of looking forward 
to those options. Please 
submit any nominations to the 
election committee chairman 
Ted Rzepski.

 Kurt  and Roger need 
help setting up the expo 
and banquet so please be 
generous and give them some 
of your time. Step up  and 
volunteer.

Denise is working on 
getting some long sleeve tee 
shirts with our logo on them 
to sell at our meetings so look 
for them very soon. I’m sure 
they will go fast.

Dr. William Vincent was 
our speaker at our November 
meeting. His program talked 
about  bug borne diseases 
and I’m sure everyone learned 
a thing or two that they could 
put to use.

We will be tying again in 
December at Cabela’s on a 
Saturday and also a Sunday 
Bruce Rich has the details 

so let him know if you are 
interested. We could always 
use some fresh faces so come 
on sign up! And don’t forget 
I believe there will also be a 
store discount involved but I’m 
not certain there has been in 
the past you can check with 
Bruce on that also.

 Thanks to our tiers at the 
November meeting, John 
Walker, Bill Keister, and Bruce 
Rich.

Don’t forget to support our 
sponsors they are very good 
to CFFA so let’s return the 
favor.

See you at the meeting, 
bring a friend. Tight Lines: 
John

CFFA Expo/Banquet

T h e  Co nn e c t i c u t  F l y  
F i s h e r m an’s  A s s o c i a t i o n  
i s  p l e a s e d  t o  a nn o un c e  
i t s  41s t .  A nnu a l  F l y  
F i s h i n g  E x p o  an d  D i n n e r  
B an q u e t  o n  S a t u rd a y,  
Fe b r u a r y  5,  2011.  O u r  
H o n o re d  g u e s t  w i l l  b e  
L e f t y  K r e h .  T h e  E x p o  w i l l  
b e  o p e n  f r o m  9am  u n t i l  
3p m.  T h e r e  w i l l  b e  m any  
f l y - f i s h i n g  s h o p s  a n d   
d e a l e r s  a t  t h e  E x p o  a l o n g  
w i t h  f l y f i s h i n g  p ro g rams  
a n d  c l i n i c s  t h r o u gh o u t  

t h e  d a y.
 O u r  e v e n i n g  B an q u e t  
w i l l  b e g i n  a t  6 : 0 0 p m  
w i t h  c o c k t a i l s  f o l l owe d  
by  d i n n e r  a t
7: 0 0.  L e f t y  K reh  w i l l  b e  t he  
B an q u e t  s p e a ke r.  Awa rd s  
a n d  ra f f l e  f o l l ow  d i n n e r.  
T i c ke t s  a r e  $ 40.0 0  p e r  
p e r s o n .  B o t h  t h e  E x p o  
an d  b an q u e t  w i l l  b e  h e l d  
a t  M an e e l e y ’s ,  6 5  R ye  
S t r e e t ,  S .  Win d s o r,  C t .  
0 6074 .

Re s e r va t i o n s  f o r  t h e  
b an q u e t  mu s t  b e  m a d e  
i n  a d van c e  a n d  r e c e i v e d  
n o  l a t e r  t h a n  J a nu a r y  
29,  2011.  Ch e c k s  n e e d  
t o  b e  m a d e  o u t  t o  C FFA .  
P l e a s e  i n c l u d e  a  c o py  o f  
t h e  b an q u e t  r e s e r va t i o n  
f o r m  f o r  yo u r  m e a l  c h o i c e  
w h i c h  c an  b e  o b t a i n e d  
f r o m  o u r  we b s i t e  o r  l a t e r  
i n  t h e  n ews l e t t e r.

Yo u  h a ve  a  c h o i c e  o f  
Ch i c ke n  M a r sa l a ,  Ro a s t e d  
P r im e  R i b  o f  B e e f  w i t h  a u  
j u s  o r  a  S e a f o o d  S t u f f e d  
F i l e t  o f  S o l e  f o r  d i n n e r.  
A  g a rd e n  s a l a d  w i t h  
h o u s e  d r e s s i n g ,  p e nn e  
m a r i n a ra  a n d  d i n n e r  r o l l s  
w i t h  b u t t e r  a r e  s e r v e d  
w i t h  e a c h  m e a l .  D e s e r t  
i s  wa r m  a p p l e  c r i s p  
w i t h  va n i l l a  i c e  c r e am.  
Ve g e t a r i a n  e n t r e e s  a r e  
a va i l a b l e  u p o n  r e q u e s t .

M a i l  c h e c k s  a n d  
r e s e r va t i o n s  t o  M i ke  
S t ewa r t ,  215  L o o m i s  
S t r e e t ,  N .  G ranby,  
C T  0 60 60.  Fo r  m o re  
i n f o r m a t i o n  c o n t a c t  M i ke  
S t ewa r t  a t  860 - 6 54 -
4288  o r  860 - 6 53 - 4203  
o r  g o  t o  w w w.c t f l y f i s h .
o rg  a n d  c l i c k  o n  b an q u e t  
f o r  m o re  i n f o r m a t i o n .
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The plans for this year’s trip 
star ted at the end of the last 
trip when my Russian friend 
Sergey said, “Dos Vodonya 
John,” in 2008 when I lef t 
him. Two years goes by fast 
when you’re 58 and thinking 
about big free - f lowing rivers, 
Spey rods, beautiful Salmon 
flies, great food and plenty 
of Vodka - - and who can 
forget the infamous Bania for 
bathing? One part of the trips 
that never ceases to amaze 
me is the big smiles on the 
faces of the many fishermen 

I have been so lucky to meet. 
Without a doubt I am sure 
you have heard all the bad 
news from TV, Radio and 
newspapers about Russians. 
never having experienced 
anything besides a warm 
welcome from these people 
and making seven visits. I 
can tell you most of what you 
have heard is false.

A fellow fisherman came 
with me, Bill Keister. Bill is a 
self taught cer tified casting 
instructor as well as a great 
f ly tier and fishermen, a 
good fishing partner to have 
along.

Because I have friends in 
Russia, my trip’s cost is about 
a third what others must pay. 
Besides plane fares, the 
cabin we stayed in cost $45 
a day, that was for a warm 
bed, a hot meal at night and 
a boat ride up and back to 
the pools we where would 
fish. Our license fee each day 
was $45. We would spend 
about 12 hours a day on the 
river then come back.

You can’t fish for 9 days 
with a Spey rod for that many 
hours; breaks are taken for 
food, drink and a nap or 
two.

Each trip is dif ferent as 
to the amount of fish I have 
caught. As a rule I do not keep 
track of the amount of fish I 
catch, but in Salmon fishing I 
do. You’ve all heard that they 
are the fish of a thousand 
casts’, Sergey likes to say 
in Russia it’s eight hundred. 
Even though we were about 
5 days earlier than past trips 
and they had much snow 

Russia By John Springer
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last winter by the time we 
got there, the water on the 
Kista was coming down and 
it seemed not as many fish 
were coming into the river. 
That being said I did hook 24 
fish and landed 10 of them. 
But just being there, is such a 
great experience that losing 
so many does not mat ter to 
me. That old saying “there’s 
more to fishing than catching 
fish” makes a fishing trip 
much more enjoyable if you 
live by that expression. You 
learn to enjoy the people 
and the conversation much 
more if you’re not just trying 
to catch more fish.

Years ago I was very 
for tunate to meet and 
make friends with George 

Terpening. He used to 
always say to me when I 
was in a hurry to get to the 
river, “Johnny, I have already 
caught all the fish; I don’t 
have to catch them again.” 
He would then explain to me 
that when he went fishing it 
was to meet and talk to new 
people, have a drink and a 
good meal and catch a few 
fish. As I was young I did 
not understand that then, but 
I sure do now. Terp would 
really have enjoyed fishing 
with these Russians; they all 
seem to subscribe to his way 
of thinking. 

Each day was the same 
routine; a time was set up 
the day before for Genaday 
to have the boat ready. 

We would get up and eat 
breakfast. We would boil a 
big ket t le of water and make 
tea and open one of those 
dried soup mixes and prepare 
it, they really fill you up and 
last quite sometime. By the 
time it was “ready to eat” 
we would have our thermos 
filled up and our food sack 
filled up. Our goodie bag 
consisted of some type of 
cheese, sausage, cookies, 
bread and some dried fruit. 
Af ter we ate, Genaday would 
take 3 fishermen at a time 
up river. We crossed a big 
fresh water tidal area and 
headed up river to where the 
river dumped into the fresh 
water estuary and hike up 
to “the first pool”. The area 

Russia Continued By John Springer
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Russia Continued By John Springer

we were allowed to fish is 
about three quarters of a 
mile long, af ter that the river 
is private. Inside the area we 
are allowed you have about 
ten spots that consistently 

produce fish. As the water 
drops you lose some holding 
water so fishing gets a bit 
tougher. Perhaps you have 
heard that a spot that holds 
a fish that is taken will fill up 

again with another fish, it’s 
very true in Salmon fishing. 
Sometimes it takes a few 
hours sometimes a day. But 
there will be another fish 
there for sure. Sometimes as 
many as 5 fish will be taken 
from that same spot as all of 
us would fish it several times 
each day. As our morning 
progress the other fishermen 
will show up and would ask 
how we were doing and 
what flies we had luck with. 
We showed each other our 
flies and you got some ideas 
for what to tie or found out 
what you were using was 
wrong. For this trip I spent 
the winter tying tube flies. I 
only made about 10 pat terns 
but had them in dif ferent 
weights from plastic tubes to 
brass. You must go prepared 
to cover the water from top 
to bot tom no mat ter what the 
water temperature is. Ally’s 
shrimp flies worked at the 
star t of the trip, while Green 
Highlanders were working at 
the end of the trip. 

Each of us would have 
a favorite spot, mine was 
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from several of his fishing 
friends and loyal customers has 
just entered his first year as a 
commercial tier so his unique 
patterns are now available for 
purchase. 

You can visit Rich’s website 
for more information http://
www.catching-shadows.com/
catching-shadows/Home.html

Admission to our monthly club 
meetings is free, and as always 
the public is invited to attend. 
For more information and 
directions to the meeting call 
860-747-3324 or visit the CFFA 
website at www.ctflyfish.org

Now is the time to purchase 
your tickets for the CFFA’s 
annual expo and banquet. It is 
Saturday, February 5, 2011 · 
6:00pm - 10:30pm at Maneely’s 
, 65 Rye Street, South Windsor, 
CT. 

Lefty Kreh is the honored 
guest for our 41st. annual 
banquet. You can fill out a 
dinner reservation from on our 
website: www.ctflyfish.org

Mary Edwards
CFFA Publicity Chairman

December Meeting

The Connecticut Fly 
Fisherman’s Association will 
present a fly fishing program 
on Wednesday, December 8, 
2010 at the Veteran’s Memorial 
Clubhouse, 100 Sunset Ridge, 
East Hartford, CT., at 7:00 pm

Rich Strolis will present,  “The 
Farmington River: Tips, Tactics 
and Facts about a Northeastern 
Tailwater Fishery” 

Rich Strolis is an independent 
guide on the Farmington River 
in the state of Connecticut.
A transplant of sorts of over a 
decade ago, he grew up just 
north of the line in the foothills 
of the Berkshires in Western 
Massachusetts. Learning to fish 
at an early age, Rich converted 
to fly fishing at the age of 11 
and hit the ground running. 
Shortly after he learned how to 
tie flies and a lifelong passion 
ensued. Always wanting an 
edge, Rich
spends a great deal of time on 
the water refining techniques, 
designing new patterns and 
helping others refine their skills. 
Rich after years of prodding 

always because I had hooked 
a good fish and I am sure 
they all felt the same, but we 
would always keep taking 
steps down river as you 
made your cast if someone 
was behind you. Nine days 
of fishing the same section 
of river might seem boring to 
some, but not to me.  I guess 
the reason was because I 
know it will be two years 
before I go back to such a 
beautiful place and fish with 
such a good friend. Our last 
day of the trip was like all 
the rest. You party to much 
the night before, sleep much 
too lit t le, fish way to hard, 
eat too much.

It’s a long drive about five 
hours back to Sergey’s house, 
but it is a quite ride really so 
many things go through your 
mind knowing it will be two 
years till I am back. Nothing 
like the same trip nine days 
before when you are talking 
about fishing catching up on 
what’s new and telling funny 
stories. Then Sergey fires 
up his bania and we have 
our last real Russian bath 
together eat our last meal 
and pack. Take a two hour 
nap and drive 3 hours to 
the airport for our trip home 
that takes 28 hours door to 
door. Totally exhausted you 
get home but with so many 
wonderful memories to share 
with my wonderful wife I must 
tell her everything before I 
fall into a deep sleep. And 
dream about 2012 and my 
next trip, and what to do 
to improve myself so I don’t 
lose 14 fish.

Russia Continued



NEXT BOARD MEETING DEC 1st

Coming Events

2011 CFFA Banquet Reservation Form
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NEXT CLUB MEETING DEC 8th

Dinner Reservation Form
Print this page and fill in your dinner selections. Verify that the number of dinners matches the number of 
guests you selected. The total amount to mail with the reservation should be noted on the form. You can 
also fill out the form online at www.ctflyfish.org The dinners are $40.00 per plate. You have to contact 
Mike Stewart if your reservation is for 3, 5, 7 or more people for seating at the same table. Use the Contact 
Us form and select “Banquet Seating” to let Mike know you how many guests you have.
Mail Reservation Form and Check (by 1/29/2011) To:

Mr. Michael Stewart
215 Loomis St.
N. Granby, CT 06060

Make Check payable to CFFA

Date:

Name:

Address: Street:

City/State/Zip:

Contact Phone No.:

E-mail:

Number of Reservations:

Number of Prime Rib Dinners:

Number of Stuffed Sole Dinners:

Number of Chicken Marsala Dinners:

Request for Vegetarian Dinners:

Total Amount Enclosed: $



Catch of The Month

This “Catch of the Month” was submitted by me, the 
editor, although not caught on a fly and surely not a fish 
my new bride Valerie is a keeper for sure. We were 
married Nov. 16th on the beach in the Bahamas on 
Paradise Island. I was advised by a passer by after this 
photo was taken, “don’t drop her”, I didn’t. If you have 
a photo of the great fish you have caught, please send 
it to the Editor at: todd.gorman@mac.com

Board of Directors

President • John Baracchi
Activities VP • Bob Winot
Environment VP • Stan Calabrese: (h) 569-2923
Promotions VP • Bruce Rich: (h) 860-467-6514
Recording Secretary • Dick Heffernon
Legal Secretary • Mark Barbieri (h) 623-8187
Treasurer • Lou Fabrizio (h) 793-0547 (w) 571-5190
Advisory Board • Gary Bogli (h) 649-4227
Advisory Board • Charles Place (h) 623-9912 (w) 704-7888
Advisory Board • Ray Riley (h) 721-0547
Conservation Chairman • Kurt Jagielow (h) 203-288-7123 (w) 203-392-6299
Education Chairman • Rich Gilligan
Indoor Facilities Chairman. • Denise Dauray 
Legislative Chairman • Vin Ringrose (h) 828-4642
Membership Chairman • Phil McCormick (h) 871-8703
Newsletter Chairman • Todd Gorman
Program Chairman • Roger Plourde (h) 747-4297 (w) 747-3324
Publicity Chairman • Mary Edwards
Webmaster • Nils Christensen 

Dick Wemmell’s Fly Box

Simple Trico
Hook: Tiemco 2488 Pupa Hook
Thread: 6/0 Black  
Body: Thread
Wing: White CDC & White Pseudo Wing (Fine)
Fly tied by Dick Wemmell
Stop by the December meeting to see Dick tie this 
fly and maybe pick up a few pointers from him.
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664 Buckley Highway
Union, CT 06076
860-684-1575
jtsflyshop@yahoo.com

A& P  A u t o
Sa les  &  Serv ice

Alma or Pablo Zuniga
365 Main Street

East Hartford, CT 06118

P: (860) 568-0202 F: (860) 568-0505

Quality Service
& Repairs

Dr. Kenneth Wichman
Manchester Podiatry Center, P.C.

Diabetic Footwear
Medicare Covered

Dr. Comfort "extra depth" shoes are specially designed for the
unique needs of the diabetic patient. Ask your podiatrist today

about the difference Dr. Comfort shoes can make to your health!
Participating in Most Health Plans. Now available exclusively at:

117 E. Center St. Manchester, CT 649-3338

*

Many styles to chose from

Fly tying
for all.com

w w w . F l y T y i n g F o r A l l . c o m

Video downloads on fly tying
For all levels from beginner to expert
Catagorized by technique, fish and flies

Over 150 videos
totaling

Over 30 hours

SouthWindsor
Neck and Back, LLC
Chiropractic Neurology Center
1330 Sullivan Avenue South Windsor, CT 06074 (860) 644-2437

Rosanne M. Gregory, DC
Doctor of Chiropractic

www.FunctionForLife.com

Dr. Kenneth Wichman
Manchester Podiatry Center, P.C.

117 E. Center St. Manchester, CT 649-3338

Podiatric Medecine
and Foot Surgery

Participating in Most Health Plans
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SouthWindsor
Neck and Back, LLC
Chiropractic Neurology Center
1330 Sullivan Avenue South Windsor, CT 06074 (860) 644-2437

Andrew P.T. Gregory, DC, DACNB
Diplomate of the American Chiropratic Neurology Board

www.FunctionForLife.com

ityeflies .com

lesliewrixon Fly Dresser

111Crest Road
Wellesley,Massachusetts
02482

lesliewrixon@ityeflies.com
5087338535

ST
REAM AND BROOK

FLY FISHING

John Synnott
Instructor andGuide

37 West Main Street • Vergennes, VT 05491 • 802-989-0398
www.streamandbrook.com • info@streamandbrook.com



Our advertisers exist to provide you with excellent products and services and they do need your support. 
Mention that you are with CFFA, they do appreciate the feedback and patronage from club members. 
Plus they are an excellent source for information on gear, tackle, fishing tips, and current conditions.

Stitched Concepts
Corporate Apparel

Apparel Embroidery for All Your Company Needs

Ted Koch
27 Naek Rd., Unit 7
P.O. Box 2065
Vernon, CT 06066

Phone 860-872-4455
Fax 860-870-4598
www.stitchedconcepts.com
info@stitchedconcepts.com

ON THE RIVER
Fly Fishing Instruction with Charlie Place

Learn where trout hide, what their habits are, and how
to catch them using nymphs, streamers and dry flies.

Send for a free electronic brochure to learn more
about this unique fly fishing teaching service.

Send to: ontheriver@snet.net
Over 25 years fly fishing experience

Hartford Club Sport Center
“Fishing and Outdoor Specialists Since 1979”
554 Wethersfield Avenue • Hartford, CT 06114

Gary L. Brummett
860 296-0110
Mobile: 860 539-3067

Outdoor Enterprises, LLC
www.ct-outfitters.com

Cedar House
Custom Picture Framing

Shadow Boxes • Custom Mirrors

By Appointment:
(860) 747-3324

Roger Plourde

146 New Britain Ave (Rt. 372)
Rear Building

Plainville, CT 06062

JET Electric
Residential, Commercial, and Industrial

Fully Insured

Jason Trott
East Hartford, CT
860-282-1291
860-818-5541
290-933 Shop Lic. 189250

Ron Shute
Office: 886.677.4661 • Cell: 860.306.0888
Direct/Fax: 860.735.7461
Ron.Shute@Raveis.com
www.Raveis.com/RonShute
200 West Main Street
Avon, CT 06001

r a v e i s . c om
"The Best Website in Real Estate"

100,000+ MLS listings updated daily • School reports
Mapping of sold/listed homes • Online home evaluation

Quality for low rates - William Raveis Mortgage and Insurance

WILLINGTON
PIZZA

TOO
Route 74 Phelps Crossing

Willington, Connecticut

(860) 429-9030
www.willingtonpizza.com

B-
MarFliesB-
MarFlies
B r u c e M a r i n o

O v e r 4 0 Y e a r s o f F l y T y i n g E x p e r i e n c e

H o m e : 8 6 0 . 6 5 3 . 8 2 8 8
C e l l : 8 6 0 . 9 6 7 . 9 3 3 8
E m a i l : b m a r f l i e s @ a o l . c o m

4 6 F e r n H o l l o w D r .
G r a n b y , C T 0 6 0 3 5

w w w . b m a r f l i e s . c o m
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onnecticut
Fly Fisherman's Association Inc.

"To Preserve and Promote the Pleasures and Traditions of Fly Fishing and to Conserve Game Fish Waters"

onnecticut
Fly Fisherman's Association Inc.

P.O. Box 380268
East Hartford, CT 06138

onnecticut
Fly Fisherman's Association Inc.

D e c e m b e r  2 0 1 1

T h e  N e w s l e t t e r  o f  T h e  C o n n e c t i c u t  F l y  F i s h e r m a n ’ s  A s s o c i a t i o n
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